11 September 2008

Open Letter to EPMU members
Dear ALL EPMU Members,

You will have heard in the news about the dispute I have had with the EPMU as my employer, and that the EPMU has since dismissed me. The EPMU have put out a press release to offer their version of events, and their interpretation of—and spin on—certain documents and e-mails I wrote. In the interests of fairness and balance, I would like to have my side heard by you, given that you have only been presented with one side of the story thus far.
More importantly, however, it is you who deserve to know the full picture, not just from the side of the employer (which is something you would be wary of, being a union member), but also from the employee concerned.
Something you should know is this: I have always been passionate about helping the needy, vulnerable and disadvantaged. I spent the past two years of my life working in the trade union movement, attempting to make a difference for low-paid workers. The reason I joined the ACT Party is because I am now of the belief and understanding that only through policies that encourage market growth and provide tax incentives can workers truly achieve better wages and conditions. In order words, I have the same objective in mind; I have simply chosen a different path to achieve these ends.
Despite my new political beliefs, I still support the right of each individual to join a union, as is your prerogative after having made an informed choice. Unions fight for a larger slice of the cake for their members. The reason I am in ACT is to fight to increase the size of that cake, such that all slices will be greatly increased. The latter, I believe, will be more beneficial for workers.

Regardless of your political persuasions, I want you to know that my allegiances during my stint as an Organiser in the EPMU’s Union Support Centre have always been to you – the members whom I swore to serve. I have given my best and done my utmost in my capacity, and I have enjoyed my time there. During this time, I have met some wonderful people. It is a shame that I cannot continue serving you, but I will continue to work to increase the wages of workers, which I believe are best attained through the implementation of ACT’s 20 Point Plan, which outlines how each worker will be $500 a week better off – the largest wage increase you would have had.
I would like to invite you to ask me any questions or air any concerns you may have, in accordance with my convictions of accountability and transparency. Should you wish to discuss any matters with me in person, you will find me at the ACT Office at 309 Broadway, Newmarket at most times between 9am and 5pm during the week (unless I am out campaigning or at an engagement). You are also most welcome to contact me on either shawn.tan@act.org.nz or 0272-379-606 at any time. All e-mails and messages will be replied to.

Thank you for your time, and for affording me the opportunity to serve you and work for you. I look forward to hearing from you; feel free to speak your mind. In the meantime, I hope all is well with you. Take care, and best wishes.

Yours truly,
Shawn Tan

